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Wiltshire’s Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), the new GP-led commissioning 
organisation which will be responsible for buying local health services in 
Wiltshire, continues to develop its commissioning arrangements before it applies 
for ‘authorisation’ status in November 2012.   
 
The organisation will take up commissioning leadership from April 2013.  The 
organisation has established its Clinical Governing Board, with 14 voting 
members (consisting of a Chairman, three GPs who will act as ‘locality 
representatives’, an additional three GPs, a registered nurse and a secondary 
care specialist doctor, one Chief Accountable Officer, one Chief Finance Officer, 
one practice manager and two lay members) and eight non-voting members: 
(three ‘locality’ directors, Wiltshire Council’s Director of Social Services, the 
Director of Public Health for Wiltshire, one member of HealthWatch and two lay 
members).   
 
The CCG is considering its staffing structure whilst developing those 
commissioning functions it intends to keep in house.  It is estimated that the 
organisation will have around 70 staff members and it will hold responsibility for 
managing a budget of approximately £460m to support the commissioning of 
high quality health services in Wiltshire.  Working closely with GPs and other 
clinicians, the CCG will lead on the development of plans and projects which help 
meet the NHS’s required national savings target of £20 billion. 

Wiltshire CCG will take up responsibility for commissioning in ‘shadow’ form from 
October 2012, with support from the existing Primary Care Trust staff.   

The page overleaf shows an explanatory diagram of how primary health care will 
be commissioned from April 2013. 

 

 
 
 


